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September 4th, 2019


Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding, Vaughn Rasband, Brent Broadhead, Mike Smith, and Darrel Nish.
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen. 
Public: Bob Kozlowski, Jim Brown, RaNae Green.
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Darrel Nish
Opening Prayer: Vaughn Rasband
Approval for Meeting Minutes for August 1st, & 14th, 2019:  Vaughn Rasband makes a motion at accept the minutes for both meeting minutes for August, 2019. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous and the minutes for August, 2019 are approved as written.
Financials for August 2019: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the financials for August 2019. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous, the financials are approved for August 2019.
Public Comment: Bob Kowallis- states he is wondering if there is any way to provide open restrooms for the public that park visitors could use. One day he noticed a pregnant woman that needed a facility and wasn’t able to get into the building to take care of business. Mike Smith suggests when you notice that kind of situation you offer the use of your own facility in your home, because if you start providing restrooms you get into legal issues and can be sued for not making them handicapped accessible so it really becomes a liability issue.
Fireworks Proposal for Pioneer Day 2020- Mayor Kozlowski ask the council if they had a chance to look over the proposal. Mike Smith asked if the same people were doing it in 2020 as did it this year because we didn’t seem to have as many comments this year as prior years. Mayor Kozlowski states yes, but the difference was that they had a re-call on the big bang fireworks that we usually have, because they had too many miss-fires and they were too dangerous to use. Hopefully by next year they will have that issue resolved. Last year we paid $5,934.92 and this year the proposal is $6,122.64 so it has only gone up a little bit and the shell count remains the same. The clerk reminds the council that we will ask for the donation from the train like they usually do. Vaughn Rasband states we should hit up the state park for a donation since they usually have a bunch of boaters out viewing the fireworks too. The Mayor calls for a motion. Mike Smith makes a motion to accept the proposal from Fireworks International for the fireworks display for the year 2020 Pioneer Day celebration. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The proposal is approved.
Mayor Kozlowski states that Wayne Winterton will be the chairman again next year, he enjoys it and continues to offer his time to do this for the town.

General Plan Discussion- Mike Smith states he has waited until September to start this project since the past month has been busy for most people with Labor Day and weddings going on in the town. He will contact the volunteers and schedule the meeting to take place at Ken Scown house. Brian Preece, reminds the council that the General Plan update is the Planning Commission’s job so it would be a good idea that you have a couple members help with the update. And the Mountainland representative should also have a hand in the updates if any are made. Mr. Preece states that after they get a draft of the update it should be submitted to the Planning Commission for their approval before it comes to the town council for final approval and there will be at least two public hearings required before the update can be approved officially. 
Staff Reports: Dave Hendricksen – states that he has gone around the town and evaluated the over-grown tree situation since it had been brought to the Mayors attention that we have some situations that need to be address. Dave has located trees on several properties throughout the town and spoke to the property owners and most of them will be taking care of their trees. He also spoke with Jim Brown who wanted to ask before doing anything with his trees since they are so close to the power lines. Jim Brown states that he would like the Mayor to speak with Heber Light and Power and see if they will be trimming the trees or not before he goes ahead and trims them himself, his main concern is if any of the branches damage or break the powerlines he doesn’t want to be responsible for the repairs. The Mayor then asks Dave to give a report on the truck that is still in the shop. Dave states that the last report he was basically told the truck was a lemon and we should probably look into replacing the truck once it is up and running. It has been nickel and diming the town for the past couple of years. Each time it gets repaired a new issue arises. Also we had to purchase two new tires for the backhoe, they had rotted beyond repair. Brian Preece – states that Henry Johnson has applied for the preliminary subdivision and it was approved with the stipulation that we hold a second public hearing, they had measured the 1000 foot property addresses for letters of notification incorrectly and had fallen way short on the listing so to correction the deficiency we will hold a second public hearing giving all of the residents an opportunity to express their concerns if any. Secondly Kimball Strickland has been attempting to put up a steel building on his property and since it is zoned commercial he has to go through the process for commercial and since he didn’t meet the ordinance he kept going back and forth so Brian finally just put it on the agenda and with the Planning Commission help he finally understood he couldn’t just do whatever he wanted. He is now trying to work out the details to meet the ordinance and will be on the agenda for the upcoming Planning Commission meeting and we will see how that one goes. Brian then states that David Hill had applied to the Land Appeals Authority for a variance and they denied the variance, there was no grounds really to grant it. Mr. Hills argument was that if they town didn’t give him the variance the property is useless. His main problem is he doesn’t have enough frontage to build or subdivide. He could try to apply for an access with UDOT but there is no guarantees. The second issue is they had installed a septic holding tank without the health department knowledge and according to Brian they are working with the health department now to resolve that issue. Vaugh Rasband- states that on that same issue he has spoken with Tracy Richardson about they have several options, one is to dig it out, second option was to use just as a temporary holding tank, or they could put baffles in it and put in a drain field on it and have two septic tanks. Vaughn did not like them being allowed to have two septic tanks. But he is waiting to see what the health department decides. Vaughn also states that there is a business in town that has two septic tanks coming out of their business and they keep having issues. He was told that they had them dug up and looked at and was then told that the two tanks would never handle what they are doing, that they should really have sewer to be able to handle what goes through there. One of the neighbors have complained and said it bubbles up in the field and smells horrible and when he goes out to feed he can hardly stand it. They can’t even sit out and enjoy their yard because of the odor. Vaughn’s question is, what is our obligation as a town since the septic is handled by the county? Brian Preece states they he is aware that they are looking into possibly moving the business but does not know the status for sure. Some discussion of possibly having them put in one of those mini sewer system like the school. Mike Smith thinks we should look into running a sewer over the canal, even though Wes Johnson has stated that would never be approved. Vaughn Rasband asks what you would do even if you got the answer you wanted to hear. You cannot force them to spend that kind of money to make these improvements. Arlene Buehler- states that in regards to the issue of making sure the 1000 foot resident list is complete she is working with the county and may have access to a website or system that would help her validate the lists that is turned in with the applications, however this will take more time than she really has to do this. Arlene states that the website designer that has built our website has been helping maintain the site and make improvements at her request. It has now reached a point that he has fulfilled his initial agreement and is offering his service on either a month to month basis or an annual basis. He will not only provide continued web support but also any technical support such as issues with computers or software as well as internet questions or problems, She states she feels like he has already gone above and beyond his current obligation and his continued service would be very beneficial to the town. After very little discussion the council agrees to continue his service contract.  Darrel Nish- Nothing. Mike Smith- states we need to focus on the other roads besides Winterton Farms that has been our main concern. Vaughn Rasband reminds the council that we are getting into the cooler months and we need to make sure that these types of repairs on not weather prohibitive before wasting the towns money. Brent Broadhead – Nothing. Mayor Kozlowski – has nothing this month. 
Executive Session to Discuss the Character, Professional Competence, or Physical or Mental Health of an Individual - Mayor Kozlowski thanks everyone one for attending and asks the council for a motion to go into executive session. Darrel Nish makes a motion to go into executive session. Mike Smith seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The public is excused.
The open meeting reconvenes and Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to adjourn. Mike Smith seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

